
 

 

June 9 – Pentecost Sunday
  
 

 

 

“AND SUDDENLY THERE 

CAME FROM THE SKY A NOISE 

LIKE A STRONG DRIVING WIND.” 

 
As fire surges in the wind, 

you pulse through 

all creation. 

 

Not just in the upper room, 

in one place and time,  

but everywhere. 

 

Come, O Spirit, 

set our hearts on fire 

every minute of every day. 

 

Let us 

spread you to the 

ends of the earth. 

 
 

 
 

Nothing lifts our spirits 

more than the early 

morning chirping of the 

birds. So let the carefree 

chirping of these birds 

fill your heart with music 

to carry you through 

each hope-filled day.  

Respond to each day 

with a hopeful heart. 
 

 

PRAYER SERVICES 

Wed., June 12       7:45 AM       NO Morning Prayer 

Fri., June 14          7:45 AM       NO Morning Prayer 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Sat., June 8               4 PM          Kenny Walke 

Sun., June 9           10 AM           Dana Simon Montgomery 

Sat., June 15             4 PM          Aloysius Kohlman 

Sun., June 16         10 AM          Andy Huff 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 

Saturday – June 15 at 4:00 PM 

Greeters: Ken and Terry Harmeyer 

  Glen and Diane Bohman 

Server:     Macey Moorman 

Cantor:    Scott Simon 

Lectors:   Elizabeth Hermesch, Judy Steuri 

Euch. Ministers: Katy Schmidt, Terry Harmeyer 

             Jane Pictor, Gene Moorman 

Sunday – June 16 at 10:00 AM 

Greeters: Steve and Ann Wagner 

  Mark Wagner 

Servers:   Logan Cobler, Machaela Cobler 

Cantors:  Gene and Patty Simon 

Lectors:   Torie Purdy, Amy Kinker 

Euch. Ministers: Katie Spreckelson, Ben Harlemert 

                           Emma Spreckelson, Leslie Hicks 

PARISH SUPPORT 

Adult Envelopes                                        $3163.00 

Children’s Envelopes                                   $      6.81   

Loose Collection                                        $  338.00 

Total Regular Collection                             $3507.81 

$3,335.00 needed weekly to meet budget. 

Special Collections                     $180.00 

  + Cemetery - $130.00 

  + Capital Improvement - $50.00 

Thank You! 

“Dear brothers and sisters, let us learn to pause longer 

before God, who revealed himself in Jesus Christ, let us 

learn to recognize in silence, in our own hearts, his voice 

that calls us and leads us back to the depths of our existence, 

to the source of life, to the source of salvation, to enable us 

to go beyond the limitations of our life and to open ourselves 

to God’s dimension, to the relationship with him, which is 

Infinite Love.” ~ Pope Benedict XVI 



   

 

SPIRIT SENT – Today we celebrate God sending 

the Advocate to his bride, the Church, to teach and 

remind us of all things necessary. That Paraclete 

allows us to cry out, "Abba, Father!" That 

comforting Spirit bears witness that we orphans are 

God's children, and so heirs of God.  We are coheirs 

with Christ Jesus, sharing his cross in order to share 

also his glory. We proclaim the Messiah work of 

Jesus - if we are true to the Spirit given - to bend the 

stubborn heart and will, to guide the steps that go 

astray. 

 

SANCTUARY LIGHT – The sanctuary light will 

burn June 9 through 16 for Norbert Lamping. 

 

WORDS OF GRATITUDE – "Gratefulness is the 

heart's response to God's undeserved love."  I surely 

felt God's undeserved love as I was and am 

recuperating from my hip replacement surgery 

through your many prayers, all the cards and 

flowers I received, and your visits at the 

Motherhouse. I've always believed it was important 

to visit the sick and shut-ins, but now that I have 

been on the receiving end, I believe it even more 

deeply. I hope to return to this part of my ministry 

with greater faithfulness.  Thank you! 

 

60TH ANNIVERSARY – Congratulations to 

Ralph and Sue Kuntz, who are celebrating their 

60th wedding anniversary on Sunday, June 23!  

Your 60 years of faithfulness to your wedding vows 

is a gift to the Church and to us!  Thank you. 

     A reception will follow in the Community 

Building from 11:30-3:00.  All are invited to attend. 

 

MARY & MARTHA CIRCLE – The Mary and 

Martha Circle will be meeting on Thursday, June 

13, at 7:00.  All ladies of the parish are welcome! 

 

SUPPORT OUR SEMINARIANS – Father's Day 

weekend, June 15-16, a collection will be taken up 

for the support of our seminarians. These funds help 

to cover the expenses of educating our future 

priests. The archdiocese anticipates having about 25 

seminarians in formation this fall. Thank you for 

your spiritual and financial support which provides 

the necessary education and formation for our 

priests. Please be generous in support of this 

collection, and please continue to pray for 

vocations! 

 

 
 

First Holy Communion 
“Receive the Body of Christ” 

 

Morgan Busch 
Jackston Chapin 
Brennan Miller 
Robbie Smith 
Tristan Smith 
Callen Wagner 

 

Congratulations to Our 
First Communicants! 

 

 

 

 

GREETERS – The Archdiocese has asked us to do 

MASS COUNTS each weekend in May and June. 

 

THE LORD’S LAUGHTER – The new altar boy 

was assigned the task of lighting the candles during 

the church service. He was to come out when he 

heard the choir singing, "And the angels lit the 

candles." 

     On the first refrain, he failed to appear. The choir 

repeated his cue, a bit louder. Again, he failed to 

appear. 

     The choir turned it up to their max on their third 

try: "And the angels lit the candles!" 

     At that point, a faint, nervous voice could be 

heard singing, "And the cat peed on the matches.” 
(Columnist Smiley Anders, Baton Rouge (LA) Advocate, via Jeff Totten) 


